OSI funding possibility for lobbying
31/03/2010
I have just had a good conversation with Vera Franz who heads the OSI programmes on IPR. Ben had put us in touch with each other to discuss the possibility of OSI providing EBLIDA with funds to employ someone in Brussels to help with lobbying on IPR. I discussed with her what EBLIDA does, and explained what we would like to do if we could have someone in Brussels. We have had a few offers of office space but sadly no money to pay for someone to be there for regular meetings with MEPs, and Commission, or to attend and report on Parliamentary committee meetings, etc, nor to help produce lobbying materials for distribution to MEPs for example.

She is in principle interested in exploring the possibility of making a request for funding (with no guarantee) to work on the issues that EGIL works on: orphan works, digitization, harmonization of exceptions, copyright term, contracts versus exceptions, etc. Usually OSI supports developing countries and they support libraries through eIFL but if we made a good case there could be a possibility of funding for a lobbyist for 1-2 days a week. The funding would be limited in time and amount but the exact conditions would need to be discussed.

They cannot give money to employ someone who might not otherwise have a job so they tend to focus on consultant funding and they also put emphasis on having co-funding of some kind from the partner organisation. However, if it would help us, then she is certainly prepared to investigate whether this would be possible. They would expect us to write an initial proposal for what the person would work on so that they could agree to it, but otherwise would not impose any conditions on what the person does.

If we are interested, to give the request for funds any chance of success, we would need to have a person already identified and it would need to be someone that they could be confident in to do the job to ensure their money was not wasted. They currently fund two people for two consumer organisations: TACD and EDRi, who employ two ex-MEPs who lobby for them in Brussels (David Hammerstein and Joe McNamee respectively).

It would not need to be an ex-MEP but we would need to have someone in mind who could effectively represent us. She stressed it would need to be someone already familiar with the topics who we had perhaps worked with before and who had the professional clout to perform the lobbying activity.

I certainly think this could be something worth pursuing. It would be a lot of work if funding was granted, getting something set up, but could prove invaluable in the coming year when copyright is so high on the agenda. She suggested making contact again later in May so we have time to think about it and investigate.

Therefore, I'm writing to ask if you think this is something we should follow-up, and therefore, if you have any ideas for possible candidates, or ideas about where and how to start investigating?

If you agree that we should pursue this with some priority, then I propose to inform Gerald and the Executive Committee - I think it's important that the recommendation comes from EGIL though.

Thanks, and best wishes, Joanne
